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January 21, 2020
TO:
Salt Lake City Planning Commission

From:
Judi Short Vice Chair and Land Use Chair

RE:
Sell the Sugar House Fire Station #3 Parcel to Salt Lake City Redevelopment Agency

I queried the Sugar House Community Council, along with members of the SHCC Land Use and Zoning Committee, about whether we should support the idea of Salt Lake City Corporation selling the parcel where the old Fire Station lived for many years, to its Redevelopment Agency.  I got a few questions, but not many comments.  No one seems to have a problem with it.

As a Community Council, we have long talked about this plaza as being an eventual transit hub for the Sugar House streetcar.  To us, that looks like a place with retail on the first floor, similar to what might be found at a transit hub in bigger cities.  Small shops, like coffee, newspapers/magazines, flowers, a bakery, maybe candy.  Perhaps a bike repair shops with air for bicycle tires since it is on the Parley’s Trail.  We would love for the retail space to be affordable space, we are losing many of our small businesses due to rising rents and lack of adjacent parking.

We have also talked about having a large portion of the building be affordable housing, for those people who work in our community but now cannot afford to live here.  I think with all the many housing units we have built or approved in the last decade, upwards of 1500 (HAND would have the exact number), we have maybe 100 affordable units.  That is a pitiful number.  We need a lot more.

We also would like to see the Parley’s Trail have a more “official” space through the Sugar House Business District.  Bicyclists can ride out of the Draw at Hidden Hollow, and wind their way through the business district, and catch the formal trail at the Sugar House Streetcar, but maybe this block is a place where it could be daylighted, with good signage and striping on the[image: image2.png]


 road, so that it is evident that this Parley’s Trail really does go through the Sugar House Business District.  We need to include the Parley’s Trail in the form of a class one bikeway, which is a paved, shared use bicycle and pedestrian path.  I think it is eight-feet wide, with two-foot shoulders on each side.  Not a sidewalk, and not a bike lane.  We should include planning for this on the parcel, even if the route is not yet decided for the rest of the business district.  Maybe this will help push the location if we formally put it on Sugarmont Plaza at the time of the RFP.

And whatever building goes up should have the 15’ step back at 30’ for each 30’ of elevation on all sides.  That will reduce the bulk and feel of the building.  We also would like to see outdoor uses, such as dining and coffee, and benches for reading.  This would require really wide sidewalks.  

We are hoping that because the city bought the fire parcel long ago, and the old DI parcel maybe a decade ago, before the land prices were as out of control as they are now, this will enable the city to sell the parcel to a developer at a reduced price in return for a big number of affordable units in the building.

We approve this request.

Cc:
Amy Fowler, Chair, Board of Directors, Salt Lake City Redevelopment Agency


Danny Walz, Chief Operating Officer, Salt Lake City Redevelopment Agency
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